2023 April Membership Meeting

Held in the Social Hall East of R.H. Johnson Recreation Center, the April Membership Meeting started with the presentation of
$1000 donations to St. Mary's Food Bank and Sun City West Meals on Wheels. Soon after that, donations of $500 each was ap-

proved for The Doves Program, Northwest Valley Connect, R.H. Johnson Library, and Sun City West Broadcast Club. Additional-
ly a second donation of $1000 was approved for the SCW Posse.

The speaker was Tyler Clark on Summer Care: Sunny Solutions by Summer Winds. At the end of his presentation, the Summer
Winds Nursery provided several plants for door prizes.

Club officers and donation recipients stand with a symbolic
check. This included David Wiegand, President; Jeanette
Johnson, Co-Secretary; Jerry Brown, Director of Public Rela-
tions for St. Mary's Food Bank; June Hill, President and Direc-
tor of Sun City West Meals on Wheels; Carol Burka, Chair of

the Charitable Gifts Committee; and Pat Thomas, Co-
Secretary.

The final door prize, a Desert Rose, went to Carolyn Henner.
Tyler Clark of Summer Winds Nursery brought the plant with
him. Jeanette Johnson, Chair of the Programming Committee,

was responsible for arranging Tyler to be the speaker for the
meeting.
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